Dear Councilor

My name is Gertjan Hofman, I was a member of the last Bicycle Advisory Committee (BAC).

On Tuesday, January 20, the council will be presented with a proposal on the redesign of the Granville Loops area of downtown.

Unconventionally, the report did not include the full recommendation from the BAC. According to the mintues of the BAC (Sept 2008,  (http://vancouver.ca/ctyclerk/civicagencies/bicycle/documents/20080917min.pdf) the BAC passed the following motion:

RESOLVED:

THAT, regarding the Granville Loops Development, the Bicycle Advisory Committee recommends to Council


A. THAT Ralston Way be a car-free street and West Ralston and East Ralston be made 
pedestrian/cycling streets with access for local vehicles by using bollards or other such 
control devices.


B. THAT there be separated bike lanes on Granville Street and Drake Street for the 
development blocks.

Should Council not wish to approve A, above, the Bicycle Advisory Committee submits the following for Council’s CONSIDERATION:

C. THAT there be separated bike facilities on Ralston Way, West Ralston and East Ralston with general vehicle access.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

This motion was passed in light of the fact that the City has long term plans to develop bike lanes on the Granville St. bridge. Unlike Burrard St. bridge, this bridge is not at capacity and has sufficient width to accommodate a dedicated cycling facility. The Granville Loop Design Report does not take this into consideration -  particular, it will be important to provide good connections between Pacific St and the Granville Street bridge.  

The report makes the claim that::

New streets designed as a result of this plan will be designed as bike friendly streets and will be similar in nature to other ‘Bike friendly’ streets identified in the Downtown Transportation Plan.

However, according to the report, the existing loops carry in excess of 5000 vehicle movements. The bike friendly traffic calmed streets in the downtown core, referred to in the report, carry a small fraction of that traffic. The new proposed streets are narrower than usual and expected to carry the same amount of traffic as the loops.

If the city is to make any progress on increasing cycling and pedestrian mode share, it can no longer afford to produce designs that don't explicitly consider non-car modes. Yet we still see these kinds of designs (see for, example the new ramps to the convention centre, that could have, but do not, make the connection between the seawall and the Burrard St bike lanes, or the lack of bike lanes on the north end of Cambie St). I have confidence that our present progressive city council fully understands that good planning is not just green, but also fiscally prudent. I strongly recommend Council ask staff to present a concept of the Granville Loops that takes into account future bike lanes on Granville bridge and their connections to Pacific St as well as seriously consider the recommendation of the previous Bicycle Advisory Committee.

I appreciate your attention to this matter,

Sincerely,

Gertjan Hofman

#1-1126 Comox St

Vancouver, V6E 1K5

